       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH
MINUTES

5th March 2018
at
Berneray Community Hall
Present: Donald MacLean (Chair), Andrew Rodger (Vice), Pamela MacAskill (Treasurer), Ian Hoyle (Clerk), Mary McCormick, Margaret Paterson.
Apologies: John MacLean, Councillors.
1. Minutes read and approved.

2. We will put together a news letter to inform Berneray residents about the Scottish government plans regarding the housing fund, and the results of the North Uist housing survey.
3. Ian to Email Alan MacKenzie again about the tourist information office closure, suggesting that CalMac, and other local businesses could do the work with financial assistance.
4. The big green bin at the bus stop is still an issue. Ian to Email Peter Clark again to suggest they put their bins in a bin store to prevent non-hostellers from using them, and to confirm that we will be removing the green bin again this year.
5. The Bays of Harris buyout saga continues, although the end is in sight.
6. The turning place at the Sand Hill road end needs a sign to prevent people from parkin there, Andrew to do.
7. The Rushgarry wandering sheep issue has now been resolved, in theory. Plans are ongoing to turn the theory into practice.
Next meeting is on 16th April, at 7:30pm.
